6.1 (a)


Highways Engineer meeting – 2nd April  2019

Attendees:
Richard Bishop			(RB)	            
Philip Bray				(PB) 
Pauline Harding			(PH)
James Dean			(JD)
	
1

Topics Discussed:
	
1. Yellow Lines – Beech Close – the Transport & Action Focus Group (TAFG) are now tasked with putting a proposal together for consideration under the Highway Project Fund. To move  this forward an estimate from the Design Team is required for the purpose of agreeing possible residents’ contributions and Town Council costs.

2. White Lines  - Community Centre – Highways had previously sent in costings to Iceni. RB and the Deputy Clerk will be  meeting  with Iceni Partnership tomorrow.

3. Church Walk lighting – RB is waiting for a quote on the  6 low level lights and  new posts. JD has offered to produce a map highlighting exactly where he thought the post/posts were needed. JD thought that only one new post may be required.

4. Church Kissing Gates – at the last Council meeting time had run out to discuss this item, it will therefore go on the agenda for the next meeting.

5. Parish Partnership Scheme – potential projects for consideration will be looked at later in the year. The deadline is usually December each year for proposals.

6. Town Centre Trees – this remains unresolved with Breckland.

7. War memorial – no update on this so far. RB said that the Council would replace the two trees if the area is taken on from Breckland.

8. Car Parking Charging – a S50 agreement is awaited from Street Works to progress the works. 

9. Hamonds Academy hedge – now completed by the school. PH will forward the Council the direct contact for future use in this issue.

10. Swaffham Network Improvement Strategy / Transport & Access Focus Group – RB had received and circulated a copy of the initial Feasibility Study. JD reported that the Transport Group did not accept the findings. RB informed JD that it was only a draft report.

11. Railings at Traffic Lights – ongoing discussions continue on the railings. PH reported that any work carried out will have a big impact with road closure issues.

12. Additional queries to be investigated by DJ & the team:
· Bus Stop hard standing opposite Highfield Avenue – PH would look into this.
· PH is still trying to source some replacement slabs for the area in front of the Buttercross for when the TIC sign is removed.
· PH is not happy with the replacement bollard in front of the Greyhound and will be looking into this.
· PH will look into some possible railing replacements similar to those outside Poundland by the zebra crossing, which possibly may be of use outside Kev’s Tackle shop.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]PB reported that the flint wall at the end of the footpath that runs from London Street onto Campingland is starting to bow. It will need looking into as it could become a danger to pedestrians. PH requested for a letter to be sent to the resident.


Next meeting Tuesday 2nd April 2019, 9.30a.m
